
 

What’s happening in the School and Community? 
Read all about it inside! 

To Place Notices:  Pukeatua School Ph: 872 4862 E-mail: office@pukeatuaschool.co.nz 

Please Support Those Who Support Us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

For all your farm contracting and house & 
site development requirements  

call Gary 021 396237 

101 Arapuni Road 
R D 5 Te Awamutu 
Mobile: 027 220 1417 
Office & A/Hrs: 07 870 6610 
Email: dennis.rural@xtra.co.nz 

Dennis Hewitt  -  Manager 
Effluent Ponds 

Tanker Tracks 

Anderson’s 
Quarry Ltd 

Waimanu Road, Pukeatua 

FOR ALL FARM METAL 
RUBBLE 

CRUSHED MAINTENANCE METAL 
(Fines, 40mm, 65mm) 

And DRAINAGE 
Cartage arranged at competitive rates 

Contact: Paul 021 724 819 
 Office & A/Hrs (07) 827 3446 



Volume 52  Issue 01 

Board & SchooL 

Next Newsletter: Thursday 11th February 2021  
 

All items for the next newsletter are due by:  

12 noon, Tuesday 9th February 2020 

Coming events 
 

2021 
Feb   2 Term One begins  
 22 BOT Meeting, 7pm 
         26 Junior Swimming Sports 
Mar   5 Senior Swimming Sports 
 11 School Wide Triathlon 
   15-19 Senior Camp - Thames 
   30-31 Parent Interviews 
Apr   1 Teacher Only Day 
      2 -6 Easter Weekend 
        16 Last Day Term 1 
        28 Term 2 starts 


 

Thursday 11 February 2021 

Head Lice  are about, please check 
your children’s scalp & treat as  

necessary 

Welcome To:  
               
  Jenel Nagallo Y4   
                  Kurt Nagallo   Y3 

Desmond McKechnie NE 
Brayden Holmes NE 

Jaxxon Care-Hayward NE 
 

 

                The roll now stands at 89 

Welcome new and ‘old’ families to 2021 
 

The holidays seemed to go by in a flash and we 
were back to school all to soon.  Already the  

evenings are starting to close in which is a sure 
sign that Autumn is on it’s way…..oh no, not yet!  

 
It was great to see all the children's smiling faces 
on the first day and my, some have grown so so 

much. 
 

We have a busy Term ahead with lots of in class 
swimming, Swimming Sports, Triathlon, Senior 

Camp, Parent Interviews and much more.  Please 
keep an eye out for notices etc that require your 

attention.  
 

A reminder that while visiting our Community 
Pool, all vehicles MUST remain outside the 

school grounds 
 
 
 
 

Hokia ki nga maunga kia purea koe e nga hau 
a Tawhiri-matea 

Return to the mountains to be cleansed by the 
winds of Tawhiri-matea 

One should know oneself and one’s own  

tradition before presuming to tell people 

about theirs 

Term Dates fOR 2021 
 

Term 1: Tue 2 Feb to Fri 16 April 
Term 2: Mon 3 May to Fri 9 July 
Term 3: Mon 26 July to Fri 1 October 
Term 4:   Mon 18 October to Tues 14 Dec  



District   
notices 

PUKEATUA  

SCHOOL 

Has a 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
               Go check it out! 

Principal’s Message        
  

   Back again for 2021 and we have had a good two weeks  
at school.  Two four day weeks is a good way to ease back  
into it as the weather is testing and the children do tire quicker after 
a break!  (Plus the adults!) 
  We trust you had a good break.  It seems that way as the children 
have arrived back with positive attitudes!!  All seem happy to be 
with their friends again.  Some schools in different areas only  
started back this week and I know there were happy parents on 
Tuesday when their children finally went back to start a new 
year!!   People have asked me the question as to what I was up to 
over the last six weeks.  The answer was- Was that 6 weeks as  it 
went so fast?!  
  All teachers are back at school for the start of 2021.  We have 
a roll of 89 children at the moment.  We welcome  
Kirstie Hargreaves to Pukeatua School as a new Teacher Aide 
taking over from Tracy Harris.  We also welcome new families to 
the Pukeatua School community and  we hope they enjoy their as-
sociation with us.  
  Once again the swimming  pool has been very popular over the 
summer holiday and it has been well used in the last two 
weeks!  We are lucky to have a great asset and we trust it is  
respected as such.  Thanks to Paula McKenzie for her work in 
maintaining the pool over the summer season.  
  As the children start school we encourage families to apply sun-
screen at home although we have it available in all classes. Think 
also about clothing worn by children, as time spent in the sun is 
minimised, children's exposure does add up when you count  
intervals and lunctimes outside.  Hats are worn at break time also.  
  As we look around the world we are indeed lucky to be living in 
New Zealand as Covid is rampant offshore. We go about most  
activities normally and we remain ever vigilant at the borders.  As a 
staff we will talk about the action we would take if the country went 
into lockdown again and children had to learn at home.  We learnt a 
lot the last time and hope we do not need to repeat that experience 
but still must remain prepared!. 
  The Term One timetable is filling quickly with Swimming Sports, 
triathlon, Senior school camp, Easter break, Eastern Zone 
Touch Tournament (TBC)  and parent interviews all  
timetabled.   Keep an eye on the calendar on the website or in the 
newsletter.    
  We are also scheduling a Teacher Only Day  (TOD) Thursday 
April 1 for PD for “Structured Literacy” with Wharepapa 
School.  This day is one of three days school may take in 2021.  
 
Quote of the week 
The bad news is time flies. The good news is you’re the pilot.   

                               Michael Altshuler 
 

 
 

John  McLean   Principal 

 
 

It’s the time of  Year 
to Slip, Slop, Slap 

and Wrap 
 

Please ensure that your chil-
dren come to school with sun 

screen already applied 
 

House To Rent Wanted 
 

2-3 bedroom house 

anything considered  

can work in lieu of rent  

Ph 021 110 2276  

Sharleen  

Te Awamutu Girl Guiding 
Are you up for fun, friends and  

adventure, then Girl Guiding  
could be for you 

We have units for girls aged  
between 5-17 

We have spaces available in some of 
our units so if you are interested  

email Michelle on: 
michellegirlguide@gmail.com 
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